
 

 
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

 

Division of Family and Community Partnerships (FCP) 

2024 RFP Universal Home Visitation 

 
 

Written questions related to the content of this RFP were due on May 25, 2024. 

Written technical questions about forms, documents, and format may be emailed 
at any time up to the due date to dcf.askrfp@dcf.nj.gov. 

All responses must be submitted ONLINE. 

To submit online, respondent must first complete and submit an Authorized 
Representative (AOR) registration form: AOR Registration Form 

AOR Registration forms must be received by June 12, 2024. 

All responses must be received by June 19, 2024 (by 12:00 NOON) 

QUESTIONS 

Q. On page 3, Section I – General Information, the RFP discusses the first 
RFP and states that DCF identified nurse providers in five Counties. The 
awardees for the Counties that were part of the first round are all 
organizations which specialize in services for Maternal and Child Health.  

Is this required in order to be a successful respondent?  

A. No, it is not a requirement. However, awarded respondents must be able to 
fulfill the required performance and staffing deliverables as outlined in Section II 
of the RFP. 

Q. Please confirm that the successful respondent can be a for-profit or not-
for-profit organization? 

A. Yes, awarded respondents may be for-profit or not-for-profit organizations. 
Specific respondent eligibility requirements are on page 14 of the RFP. 
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